Oregon State University Retirement Association

Meeting Minutes – Friday, November 17, 2006

Members present:  Mike Rainbolt, Kathy Heath, David Eiseman, Kathy Meddaugh, Gary Tiedeman, Bill Brennan, Erin Haynes, Bobbye Koeper, Ken Krane and Nancy Evans

President Ken Krane called the meeting to order at 10:00am.  The Board all acknowledged what a great newsletter that was sent out thanks to Gary Tiedeman and Laura Nichols.

The minutes were read and corrections noted from the October 20, 2006, meeting.  The corrected minutes will be sent electronically to the Board. 

The treasurer’s report was given showing, as of November 1, 2006, the following balances:

State Account – $6,882.25 (This account was previously named the Provost account)


Foundation Account $11,563.80

There are currently 456 paid members.

Old Business

OSURA Talent Show:  Gary Tiedeman reported that a hold has been put on the Majestic Theater for Friday, March 30.  He will also check on available dates in the spring months, especially the month of April.

Scholarship committee report:  The committee met on October 23 and approved all of the materials in the application packet.  Ron Lovell will be the contact person.  The application packet will be mailed before the end of January to campus advisors and those with student contact. Also the application will be available on the web and posted with the Financial Aid Office. The application deadline will be March 15 and the scholarship awarded at the May annual meeting.  

OSURA scholarship endowment:  Mike Rainbolt presented a proposal to establish an endowed OSURA scholarship through the Benton County Foundation.  Discussion followed regarding the positives and negatives of establishing the scholarship with a different foundation other than the OSU Foundation.  It was decided that Ken Krane and Mike Rainbolt would meet with Luanne Lawrence to discuss this proposal.  Also Mike will meet with the OSU Foundation.  Representatives from the OSU Foundation will be attending the December 15 meeting.

Member Services committee report:  Gary Tiedeman reported that the committee is scheduled to meet on November 21 to discuss the upcoming programs. 

Board Vacancy:  Ken Krane announced that Jan Meranda has agreed to be a member of the Board.

New Business
Nominating committee:  Bobbye Koeper and David Eiseman will serve on the committee.  David will be the chair.  There needs to be 3 on the committee so David asked the Board to give him names of possible people who might be willing to serve on the committee.

AROPE joint programs:  There has been poor attendance at their meetings.  Perhaps there would be an increase in interest of OSURA members if there were joint programs.  Laura will be asked to start sending the monthly AROPE meeting notice to the OSURA membership.  Also a monthly electronic reminder of AROPE, ALL and OSURA activities was suggested.

Program planning:  The following programs were suggested to the committee:  Gymnastic meet, women’s basketball game, OSU theater performance, and a campus walking tour.

Miscellaneous Business and Announcements

Luanne Lawrence dropped in to report that 29 stories about OSU and its many successes have been sent out.  As she put it, “things are looking up”.

Emeriti reception Oct. 22:  Ken Krane attended and made a presentation about OSURA.  It was noted that OSURA should be sure to be on the program of future emeriti receptions.

The recent issue of the OSURA newsletter will be sent out to regional retiree groups

The next meeting will be December 15, 2006, 10am, President’s Conference Room.  

The meeting was adjourned at 12 o’clock.  

Respectfully submitted by,

Nancy Evans, Secretary

